

Lea Endowed CE Primary School Lea Endowed

Newsletter No 19 Friday 8th March 2019 Our theme this half term is **HOPE**



It was wonderful to see so many parents and carers at Parents' Evening on Thursday evening. Thank you for coming. I hope you found the time useful in finding out more about your child's progress with their learning and wellbeing. If you were unable to make an appointment, please contact school to arrange an alternative time. This Wednesday we began the season of Lent, the 40-day period where we "prepare



our hearts" for the celebration of the death and resurrection of Jesus at Easter. The Ethos group and Extra Milers met again on Tuesday to discuss our LENT project and decided that we would have a special fund raising day in school to raise money for our chosen charity - Help Refugee. They came up with a whole

host of ideas based around the charity's motto, "Choose Love". We have agreed that on Thursday 28th March, we will all dress up in something RED, to represent the charity's heart symbol, and each class will get creative in producing appropriate items that will reflect the theme of Choose Love.

Further details nearer the time...

Mrs Seagrave's Good Manners Award

Congratulations to **Jenson in Reception** who won my Good Manners Award last week. Jenson is one of our youngest children but shows the manners and respect of a much older child. He has been noticed by staff all around school for his wonderful manners and a respectful attitude. Keep your light shining Jenson, we are very proud of you.

Safeguarding – A reminder that all procedures for Safeguarding, including Child Protection, are available on the website. My Safeguarding information letter given out last night, will also be emailed and added to the website.

Swimming Gala

Many congratulations to the Swimming Team in Y5 and 6 who came 2nd place in their division. This is a fantastic result and is the best result I can remember for our school in competitive swimming events! We are also very proud of the exceptional sportsmanship they showed towards the other schools.

Celebrating Former Pupils' Achievements

We are always very proud to hear of former pupils following their dreams... I am very proud to have taught both of these young men who are reported for their success in the national and local media.

The LEP reported last week...

"A Preston teenager has signed a professional contract with Liverpool. Rhys Williams has been a regular for the Premier League Giant's Under 18s this season and has also stepped up to the Under 23s. The 18-year-old central defender, who is noted as being good with the ball at his feet, has previously played for the Preston City Team made up of the best players from schools in the district. Williams also attended Lea Endowed Primary School with Preston North End youth team goalkeeper James Cottam."

REMINDER
Mothers' Day
Afternoon Tea
Tuesday 2nd April
Mums and
Grandmas are
invited to come
and have tea and

children, in school, at the following times:

cake with the

KS1 2:00- 2:30 pm KS2 2:30-3:00 pm